COMMITTEE REPORT

HEALTH, SAFETY & ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE Andy Cobb, Diamondback Energy

The PBPA's Health Safety and Environment (HSE) Committee met in person while still offering a Zoom option on April 28, 2021. In-person attendance was small, but virtual attendance continues to be strong. At the meeting we finalized efforts for the 2020 HSE Benchmarking Survey, hosted a presentation from the Midland College Petroleum Professional Development (PPDC) Center on the variety of training opportunities provided at the PPDC and had a round table discussion on Leading Indicators used by companies.

After the April 28, 2021 meeting, the HSE Committee conducted its annual benchmarking survey. The survey has now gathered data for the years 2015-2020. This year, along with data on Spill and Safety Incidents, the survey also gathered data on Environmental and Social Governance (ESG). In this year's survey, 21 companies submitted responses, representing 20 operators and one service provider. This data was compiled and analyzed reflecting year to year trends and averages for operations in the Permian Basin.

The HSE Committee will now use that information to conduct best practices sharing in Q3 and Q4 with the goal of improving operations of PBPA members.